AIRPORTS COMMISSION MEETING
February 7th, 2024
9:00AM

Members present: 	 Dave Wilfong; Phil Landy, Kyle Crandall, John Watkins; John Shedd; Jay Churchill
Members absent: Greg Jones
Guests:  	Shannon Barnhart Fischer; Brian Bates; Timothy Card, LCOL Ellen Maternowski; Mike Kirchhoff; Andrew Hartman; Tara Blauth; Lou Nalbone; Randy Daversa; Maggie Richardson; Timothy Troutman; 
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 9:05AM by Legislator Dave Wilfong. 
APROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes of the Commission Meeting for December, 2023 were approved following a motion Kyle Crandall and second by John Shedd.

FIRST PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR
·  Melissa “Missy” Paterniti a resident of Jamestown and an Uber/Lyft driver commented on keeping the doors open and looking at having a commercial air service at the Jamestown Airport. Discussed the business opportunities that come with an airline, such as UBER revenue, for her.
AIRPORT MANAGERS REPORT
Financial Posture
· For 2023 we came in under budget.
· In 2024 we are anticipating more revenue in Dunkirk, due to the new hangar.
FBO Flowage
· For 2023 we came in under budget.
· Andrew Hartman, Centric Aviation owner commented on how things have been very slow this December and January. He contributes this to the weather.
Regulatory Compliance
· No issues

Grants
· DKK – NYS 2 Hangar Doors –  Awarded this year
· JHW – Terminal building and Hangar L Heater – Awarded this year

Resolutions
· ACIP – JHW
· ACIP – DKK
· Solar MOU – DKK
· Lease of Hangar 9 – DKK
· SEQRA Part II – JHW
· Obstruction study

Business Development
· Solar Eclipse events – will be held April 7th and 8th
· Discussion of the logo
· Will utilize the logo for T-shirts
· Discussion of the number of vendors and the number of aircraft that we are anticipating.
· Discussion of the other viewing sites in the county.
· Shannon Fischer, the Airport manager asked for volunteers and will provide a sign-up sheet at the next meeting.
· Local Artist competition
· We will be asking all artist to submit their proposed artwork to be painted on the wall in the terminal. We will have the public vote on what submission they would like to see painted on the terminal wall to represent Chautauqua County.

Discussed County Capital Budget and awarded projects

Discussed Project status at each airport
· DKK – 
· Hangar #1 & 2 Door 
· Tractor with front end loader.
· Runway 6-24 easement Acquisition / obstruction – Ongoing discussions with property owners.
· Runway15-33 lighting upgrade should start in the spring.
· Taxiway A (east) : should start in the spring
· Taxiway A (north) Preliminary design work in progress.
· JHW
· Fence project 
· Phase 1 – is almost complete. This phase of the project will be completed by next month
· Phase 2 – Starts on March 5th. They have 90 days to complete. 
· Air service recovery program 3-6 months
· 
Maintenance Operations
Brain Bates, Assistant manager of airports reviewed his report.
· 	Brian Discussed the emergency landing that took place in January.
· The maintenance team has rebuilt one of the tractors in Dunkirk
· Put down,quite a bit of sand due to weather, and now working at cleaning it up.
· Cleaning and painting the terminal in Jamestown for the solar eclipse event.
· The restaurant chairs, have needed to be fixed and painted
· Brian introduced Timothy Troutman who has joined us from the DPW.

Airport Operations
Shannon Fischer, Airport Manager
· Discussed the need to compare traffic from year to year, not just month to month.
Andrew Hartman, Centric Aviation owner reported
· 	Andrews discussed the increased amount of air traffic from helicopters.

Other Business
· 	Shannon Fischer and Brian Bates will be attending the AAAE NEC conference in Hershey, PA, March 25th – 27th.
· The airport operations crew will be attending the snow Symposium, April 22nd – 24th.
· Discussion of the badge machine and the need for a camera.
· We will receive training after all equipment has been received and installed
· Andrew Hartman discussion the need to get the message removed from the AWOS.
· It has the message of freezing rain, which may detour a lot of traffic.
· The discussion of this is put out by the FAA.
· A discussion about sending out a correction as a NOTAM
· Shannon Fischer, will follow up.
· UPDATE: Shannon Fischer spoke with the FAA representative, who happened to be in the terminal after the meeting.
· He has assured that this will be resolved.

LEGISLATIVE REPORT
Legislator David Wilfong asked the tenant or stakeholders if they would like to make any comments
TENANT:
· Chautauqua Aircraft sales, Lou Nalbone, reported that they now have 11 employees,
· The weather has not been cooperative and should turn around soon.
· 
SECOND PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR
Jay Churchill, Commented on the overtime fee that is being applied to pilots after 5pm.
Jay Churchill also discussed the cost of the fuel that is being charged in Jamestown compared to other small airports in the area.
· It was said that a lot of the pilots are bypassing Jamestown airport because of these costs. He compared the cost and the facilities to an airport in Latrobe Pennsylvania (near Pittsburgh). Latrobe airport offered fuel at a much lower rate, they have a restaurant and do not change a landing fee.
· A discussion that the county plays a role in determining the cost of the fuel. The airport receives $0.15/per gallon.
· Shannon Fischer reported that she has done fuel cost comparisons for New York State, but does not include PA as there is a different tax structure.
Jay Churchill made the comment that the majority of the air traffic that are coming into Jamestown is to come for Chautauqua Institution or for aircraft maintenance.


OLD BUSINESS
· Discussion about the different viewing sites for the solar eclipse.
· On Sunday, April 7th At the Jamestown Airport will be having dedication of a park bench for Joe Minarovich, a long time promotor of aviation and the airport.
· Discussion about the Solar Eclipse glasses and the distribution of them.

NEW BUSINESS
None.
PUBLIC
Ellen Maternowski, LCOL, Reported to the committee that the members of the Civil Air Patrol have been help Little Theater and will participate in the next play.
The Civil Air Patrol will be receiving Color Guard training, and will be attending the Honor guard in Niagara Falls.
NEXT MEETING
The next Commission meeting is March 6th at 9:00AM
ADJOURN
The meeting was adjourned at 9:58AM on a motion from Jay Churchill and second by John Shedd?.

Respectfully Submitted
Maggie Richardson
Administrative Aide
Chautauqua County Airport

